6th October 2010

Mr. Paddy Doherty Business Development Manager Dublin Bus Head Office 59 Upper O'Connell Street Dublin 1

Our Ref:

24898

RE:

<u>Lucan/Clondalkin Area Committee Meeting of South Dublin</u> <u>County Council held on 28<sup>th</sup> September 2010</u>

Dear Mr. Doherty,

At the meeting of the Lucan/Clondalkin Area Committee held on the 28<sup>th</sup> September 2010 the following question was adopted and approved by the Members of the Area Committee:

"To ask the Manager to write to Dublin Bus again requesting that the long promised bus shelters be installed on Kennelsfort Road, Palmerstown without further delay?"

I would be obliged for your comment and response as soon as possible to enable me to revert to the Committee.

Yours sincerely,

Noreen Fitzgibbon Senior Staff Officer



Head Office 59/60 Upper O'Connell Street Dublin 1 Príomh Oifig 59/60 Sraid Uí Chonaill Uachtarach Baile Átha Cliath I

PLANNING DEPARTMENT

2 1 FEB 2011

T +353 (1) 872 0000 F +353 (1) 873 1195 www.dublinbus.ie

Ms Edel Colgan Senior Staff Officer South Dublin County Council Planning Department Enforcement Section County Hall Tallaght Dublin 24

Our Ref: 1/08/27 Your Ref: 24898

Date: 16<sup>th</sup> February 2011

Dear Ms. Colgan,

I refer to your letters of October 6<sup>th</sup> and January 11<sup>th</sup> with request for bus shelters to be installed on Kennelsfort Road, Palmerstown.

We have given commitments to install these shelters but unfortunately due to budgetary constraints we are unable to do so at present. However, should funds become available in the future; we will endeavour to accede to your request.

Yours sincerely

Paddy Doherty, Chief Executive.